
Troubleshooting Parent Logins for 
MyPowerHub/Schoology 

First thing is to verify that the parent is marked as having custody and have a valid email 
address.  The other new thing to check is if they have a Web Account.   

It should appear right above the parent’s student list and the account email should match their 
email and the Account Enabled should be checked like this: 

 

If they have a Web Account, you should also see a new box for “Data Access” on the students that 
should be checked for any student marked custody. 

The web account creation and the data access check should happen automatically, but there may 
be currently some new enrolled student parent accounts that are not populated.  Give those 
accounts 24-48 hours to generate the necessary login credentials before taking next step. 

If you find they are missing the Web Account Access and/or the Data Access check and they have 
been enrolled for several days now, please email their info to powerschool_parents@mcpss.com to 
have support resolve the issue. 

If all of that looks correct (they have an enabled Web Account Access, and Data Access is checked 
for their custodial students, the parent should be able to login with the steps outlined below. 

 

 

MyPowerHub 
For MyPowerHub, if the parent is trying to access it from a computer/browser, they should go to: 
mcpss.guardian.powerschool.com 

If they are trying from a mobile device, we recommend they download the MCPSSConnect app, 
which will have a link to MyPowerHub for their mobile device. 

  



From either access point (browser or mobile), the login is the same.  It should look like this: 

 

They enter their email address, click continue and enter their password (the same password they 
have been using for Schoology).  If they forgot it or it gives a password error, they can click “Forgot 
Password?” and they will receive an email with a reset link (remind them to check spam folder if 
they don’t receive it within about 10 minutes). 

If all else fails, and they still can’t get in, you can ask them to email 
powerschool_parents@mcpss.com and our support team will work with them to fix it. 

Schoology 
With the new login system implemented for MyPowerHub, login is now slightly different for 
Schoology. Parents should now use mcpss.schoology.com for Schoology - they no longer use 
app.schoology.com. (However there should not be a need with MyPowerHub as they should see 
assignments in MyPowerHub) 

If they try to login on app.schoology.com, it will give them the message to use 
mcpss.schoology.com: 

 

They can click the link in the message, and it takes them to the new login (It looks the same as the 
MyPowerHub login) 
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